
CITYCOUNCIL
CITYOFPIEDMONT
AUGUST31, 2021

5:55pm

TheCityCounciloftheCityofPiedmontmetinregularsessionatthetimeandonthedateabove.  
PresentwereMayorBaker, CouncilMembersRichardWilliams, JubalFeazell, DavidIvey, andTerryKiser.  

Following theinvocation givenbyMayorBakerandthepledgeofallegiance totheflagtheminuteswere
presented forconsideration. TerryKisermadethemotionthattheminutesbeapprovedaspresented.  
DavidIveyseconded themotionandtheminutes carriedunanimously.  

Thebillstotaling $347,045.13werethenpresented forconsideration forpayment. JubalFeazellmade
themotionthatthebillsbeapprovedaspresented. TerryKiserseconded themotionandthebillswere
approved forpaymentunanimously.  

ThenextorderofbusinesswasthediscussionofOn-CallPay.  TerryKisermadethemotiontotablethis
untilafterthebudgetmeeting.  RichardWilliamsseconded themotionandthemotioncarried
unanimously.  

ThenextitemontheagendawasAbatement Feesforremovals.  JubalFeazellmadethemotiontotable
thisalsountilafterthebudgetmeeting.  TerryKiserseconded themotionandthemotioncarried
unanimously.   

Duringtheworksession, MichaelBrightofTerrapinCreekMetalWorksandBlasting presented the
Councilwithaplantofabricate theexistingknuckleboomtruckintoaleaftruck.  Hisproposalwas
8450.00.  Hegaveatimeframeoftwoweeksforworktobecompleted.  RichardWilliamsmadethe

motiontoapprovetheworkontheknuckleboomtruck.  DavidIveyseconded themotionandthe
motioncarriedunanimously.  

Thenextitemwasthediscussion ofthreequotes fornewconcretepadfornewfiretraining facility.   
DivisionIIIwasthelowestquoteintheamountof $26,895.00.  JubalFeazellmadethemotiontoaccept
thelowestquoteof $26,895fromDivisionIIItoconstructanewpad.  JubalFeazellalsomentioned to
use $19,000inFiretaxtopaythedifference.  DavidIveysecondedthemotionandthemotioncarried
unanimously.   

TherewerenoVisitorcomments.  

InCouncilReportsRichardWilliamsvoicedconcernsabouttheburningoflimbsatthepit.  Alocal
businesswhichislocatedclosetothesitereportedalotofsmokeandasheslandingoncars.   The
MayorsaidwewilltalkwithTimFrostandseeifanysolutionsareavailable.  



JubalFeazellaskedtoseeiftheRescueActtotalscouldbeaseparate lineiteminsteadofbeingincluded
intheCapital Investments.  MayorsaidwewouldgetwithLeanneandgetthischanged.  Healso
mentioned thathewascontactedbyJoshWrighttoseeiftheCitycouldhelpoutwithpurchasing a
disaster trailerwithsupplies.  

DavidIveytoldtheCouncil thattheelectronicworkordershadlaunchedandwasworkingverygood.   
HewantedtothankBenSingleton forhishelpontheelectronic workordersandwebsite.   

TerryKisertalkedaboutpossiblegarbagepick-upchanges.  Hesaidwewouldtalkaboutitatalater
meeting.  

IntheMayor’sComments theMayor informedeveryone thatthewebsitewasupandrunning.  The
MayoralsowantsinputfromCouncilonmaskwearingandsafedistancing inCityownedbuildings.  He
wouldliketoseeaplanimplemented inthenearfuture.  

WithnootherbusinesstocomebeforetheCouncil, TerryKisermadethemotionthatthemeetingbe
adjourned. DavidIveyseconded themotionandthemeetingadjournedat6:12pm.    


